
 

 

 
 

PE and Sports Report Update 
 

2019-2020 
 
Autumn 2019 
 
In PE this Autumn term, KS1 & 2 children have had Athletics with James Cowdrill, Deaf 
personal trainer and Dance with Catrina Nisbett, Deaf dance instructor in preparation for 
our Christmas Performance. EYFS children have had multi-sports and climbing working on 
their balance and motor skills with Mandy Tobin, our HLTA. 
  
KS1 Class have enjoyed sports trips this term: Rock Climbing at Watford and participated in 
the Panathlon Bowling Competition. 
For Christmas, our EYFS class will go to Flip-Out (Trampoline Park) and KS1&2 Classes will go 
Ice Skating at Tower Bridge. 
  
We have finished a review of our Sports Premium Action Plan for 2018-2019 and noted 
completed actions. This has been uploaded to our website in accordance with the DfE 
requirements. 
 
Spring 2020 
 
For the Spring term, KS1 & KS2 had weekly archery lessons and now, Gymnastic lessons by 
James Cowdrill, Deaf personal trainer. EYFS have had weekly bicycle lessons with Mandy to 
develop core strength, balance and co-ordination. 
 
In swimming, our children have been developing well and remain on target in achieving 
next-steps and meeting targeted certificate levels for their badges. 
Our KS2 class attended the Panathlon swimming gala and they came 5th out of 16 schools – 
well done! 
Mandy has booked sport trips for various classes this term: 

• Panathlon competitions: Swimming Gala, Boccia and Cricket. 
• Rock Climbing. 

 
We have restarted our lunchtime bike club this half term for KS2 pupils especially those who 
cannot ride a bike and are going to Centre Parcs in July to ensure they are prepared and 
have developed some riding ability. Our football lunchtime club continues to run well 
weekly with 8 pupils. 
 
Summer 2020 
 
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic resulting in a lockdown across the country, suspending 
external visitors to our school and remote learning. This meant a reduced sports provision 
this term.  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
We were able to meet children via Zoom and encourage them to go outside for fresh air and 
daily exercise. Those with gardens were encouraged to engage in sporting activities and 
those without were recommended to attend their local park with their parents for 30 
minutes. 
Feedback from children showed they participated in football, ball throwing, running and 
walking. 
In EYFS, staff met each child in the Nursery with their families on different days of the week 
at a park to provide learning resources but also opportunities for the child to have daily 
fresh air and exercise. 
We provided our own PE BSL videos via our online platform for children in school and at 
home to watch and follow throughout the summer. 


